Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group

at Veryan Sports and Social Club, 7 pm on 18th March 2015

Present


        Parish / Other
  Steering Group Member?
John Adams

   JA

Ruan Lanihorne



Y
Caroline Coldwell
   CC

Philleigh



   Alternate


Ralph German

   RG

Gerrans




Y

David Hall

   DH

Ruan Lanihorne



Y

Colin Hastings

   CH

Gerrans




Y

Julie Johns

    JJ

Veryan




Y

Michael Lobb

   ML

St Just




     Public

Jon Smith

    JS

Veryan




Y

David Spreadborough   DS

Philleigh




Y



Sue Wagstaff

   SW
 
Veryan



   Alternate

Chris Williams

   CW
St Just





Y

 Brian Willis

   BW

St Just





Y





 
1. Apologies received from: Julian German, David Giles, Jim Hetherington, David Hubbard, Derek Julyan and Graham Webb
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Open Period – No one wished to speak
4. Minutes of the Meeting on 18th February 2015

Acceptance proposed by JA and seconded by BW after which the minutes were signed by the Chairman
5. Matters Arising – 
DH reported that Julian German is to arrange a meeting for him and Cheryl Marriott of the AONB with the head of ecology at Cornwall Council but this will not happen until the end of the month.

CW enquired of progress with the CLT – JS responded that following a meeting with Alan Fox of Cornwall CLT he had a meeting last week with the secretary of St Just CLT. The secretary will now arrange a meeting of trustees and if they approve it will then need to be approved by the members, hence timescales at present are unknown. However it was agreed that members of the SG should keep their ‘ears to the ground’ and if they hear of any possible sites (including buildings for conversion) they should advise the Chairman. It was also agreed that the MT would seek guidance from Gorran CLT who have recently bought some barns to convert.
6. Chairman’s Report

JS mentioned certain items in his report – 
· A planning application in Carne village to which the Parish Council raised objections has gone to appeal. JS and JG drafted a letter from the SG quoting relevant policies from the Plan. Rob Lacey of Cornwall Council has confirmed that planning officers have been told to refer to the Plan

· Another application in Portloe gave rise to a residents’ meeting where policies in the Plan were quoted in objections
CW advised that policies in the Plan had also been quoted in the recent meeting regarding the St Mawes pharmacy.
DS felt needed to pre-empt applications by making applicants aware of the Plan stipulations. JA explained that besides the policies they need to be aware of the appendices as they contain both the Roseland Development Checklist and Kath Statham’s Judging Landscape Capacity

· JS ran through the details of the 3 offered examiners and passed round their CVs. He explained that Clare Wright is known to Jo Widdecombe and the MT together with Rob Lacey and Sarah Arden of Cornwall Council feel she is the best option – members of the SG agreed.
JA explained that he would shortly be making changes to the website by combining the contents of the Info Centre and Archive sections to leave a heading available for the implementation projects which would highlight the ongoing activities. Members of the SG congratulated JA on the quality of the website.

Finally, JS reported 2 very positive comments received from the AONB and the National Trust.

Acceptance of the report proposed by CW and seconded by RG
7. Project Plan update

Implementation Team

The minutes of the first meeting and a one page ‘brief’ on the team and their role had been circulated to the SG prior to this meeting. JS briefly explained what had happened so far and recalled that at the December SG meeting all had agreed the importance of consistency and conformity across the parishes with regard to responses to planning applications. There ensued a discussion between all members of the SG and the main points raised and agreed were –
· Training should be arranged as soon as possible to raise awareness of the relevant policies and appendices
· CH’s suggestion that as large a group as possible should be trained to provide a ‘pool’ of expertise available both to consider applications and to assist the parish councils

· Preferable to involve relevant planning officer(s) from Cornwall Council to improve two way understanding and relationship
· Include Julian German as ‘common thread’ between parishes and link to Cornwall Council

· Must include consideration of impact on landscape (JS advised that Geoff Pring has offered to assist)

CH proposed that the MT be given a mandate to take the project forward and there was general support.

Conservation Area Management Plans update

JA explained that CC was heading up the project with assistance from Jim Hetherington. Following only one volunteer coming forward a general discussion ensued on the best way to recruit but it was agreed that the decision should be left with CC. She is putting together a brief of the role and has experience of the work completed by volunteers on the LLCA and will approach those she feels will best suit this project and if necessary will ask if they can recommend any one else. JA indicated that when the volunteers were on board an initial meeting would be held to fully explain what was involved.
8. Finance report

JS explained this was for information only as no change since last month. JA confirmed that he still held approximately £500 in the printing fund which will be used for the letter and Plan summary just prior to the referendum.

9. AOB - None
Meeting closed at 8.45pm



S Wagstaff
                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 13 MARCH 2015
1. This report covers the period 14 February to 13 March 2015 inclusive.

2. Following the Steering Group meeting on 18 February the Chair and Vice Chair worked to produce a letter for circulation across the Roseland as agreed at the meeting. We were able to produce a draft, amend where necessary and go to print with letters being circulated to the parishes for distribution within a week. Many thanks to the Steering Group and all of our distributors for their co-operation. 

3. During this period the management team held two meetings, on 27 February and 10 March. In attendance at both meetings were Jon Smith, John Adams, and Sue Wagstaff. The meetings have focused on the actions required to implement the plan and the associated projects.

4. A meeting took place at Gerrans Memorial Hall on 4 March to discuss implementing the plan. This will be a separate agenda item at the Steering Group meeting on 18 March.

5. The Chairman has held meetings with Julian German on 2 and 12 March to review the progress of the plan and discuss specific planning applications and potential responses from the Chairman and the Steering Group. It has become increasingly apparent that members of the community want and expect the policies contained within the plan to be used when commenting on planning applications which do not comply with the plan. This was evident at a public meeting held on 9 March in Portloe to discuss a proposed housing development whereby there was a unanimous vote in support of the Roseland Plan, and several speakers quoted the plan to oppose the proposed development. The relevance of the plan was demonstrated to best effect through its use in a neighbourhood planning workshop held at the AONB Conference on 7 March attended by the Chairman. The plan was used to assess the proposed development at Portloe, and it was clear that it should prove to be an effective tool.

6. We have had details provided for three prospective Examiners from NPIER's. The MT discussed this at their most recent meeting and the Chairman is awaiting a discussion and recommendation from Sarah Arden and Rob Lacey at Cornwall Council.      

7. Roseland Online, Roseland Magazine, email updates and Facebook. We have continued to provide updates through these media.  

8. www.roselandplan.org John Adams has continued to update the site.    

9. Parish Council Meetings. The Chairman attended and made reports at the following meetings: Veryan 16 February and Ruan Lanihorne on 19 February. The Vice Chairman attended and made reports to St Just in Roseland on 2 March and Gerrans on 3 March.   

Jon Smith

Chairman

13 March 2015 
FINANCE REPORT FOR ROSELAND NDP STEERING GROUP MEETING TO BE HELD ON 18 MARCH 2015

· RECEIPTS AND EXPENDITURE AS AT 18 MARCH 2015

	DETAILS
	RECEIPTS
	EXPENDITURE

	Grant from Cornwall Councillor
	£1,500.00
	

	Donations for Free Prize Draw
	£400.00
	

	Community Development Foundation Funding
	£7,000.00
	

	Printing Budget £4,440
	
	£5,103.51

	Website Costs Budget £580
	
	£584.55

	Stationery Costs £300
	
	£523.57

	Events and Meeting Costs £1,480
	
	£972.45

	Banner and Display Board Costs £200
	
	£198.60

	Free Prize Draw Prizes
	
	£400.00

	Total
	£8,900.00
	£7,782.68

	Balance
	£1,117.32
	


Jon Smith

Chairman

18 March 2015

